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Staff Report 
Agenda Item: 9 Name: Michelle Clark 

Proposed No.: FCD Resolution No FCD 
2022-11 Date: August 17, 2022 

 
Proposed Resolution FCD 2022-11: A resolution authorizing the chair to enter into 
an amendment to the agreement for Lower Green River Corridor Plan and PEIS 
project manager services. 
 
Proposed Resolution FCD 2022-11 authorizes the chair to enter into an amendment to 
the agreement with Lund Consulting for the purpose of providing project management 
services for the King County Flood Control District's (District) Lower Green River 
Corridor Flood Hazard Management Plan and Programmatic Environmental Impact 
Statement (LGRCFHMP PEIS) process. FCDECM2018-02 authorized the chair to enter 
into the original contract and FCD2021-11 was the most recent amendment to the 
original contract. This contract amendment complies with the District's procurement 
policy FCD2020-13 approved June 2020. 
 
The LGRCFHMP PEIS represents the largest and most challenging integrated 
floodplain management program envisioned for the central Puget Sound area in our 
state's history. The expected outcomes of the LGRCFHMP PEIS are: 

 
1. A shared vision and goals for the Lower Green River corridor related to 

integrated floodplain management; 
2. A draft programmatic environmental impact statement for public review; and 
3. A final environmental impact statement and Lower Green River Flood Hazard 

Management Plan for adoption by the District.  
 
Under the proposed contract amendment, Lund Consulting, Inc. tasks include: 
 

1. Serve as project manager/"owner's rep" to the LGRCFHMP PEIS process 
reporting to the District Executive Director; 

2. Manage the contracts for the technical consulting team ensuring work products 
meet the quality standards of the District; 

3. Oversee the technical consulting team contract, review invoices, manage budget, 
and ensure timeliness of deliverables; 

4. Coordinate with King County staff to obtain technical support; 
5. Review draft documents on behalf of the District, coordinate review by District 

Executive Director, and oversee revisions to draft documents; 
6. Facilitate meetings of the Advisory Committee; and 
7. Meet weekly with technical team of consultants and District Executive Director.  
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The amendment to the contract for project management services is for an amount not to 
exceed total of $245,700 and is for a term of 18 months. This contract amendment will 
allow Lund Consulting to continue as the project manager/"owner's rep" throughout the 
preparation and analysis of the Draft PEIS and the negotiations for the Final PEIS with 
Parametrix, the District's contractor for the LGRCFHMP PEIS.  
 
 


